TOWN OF IRON RIVER
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING
THURSDAY, JULY 14, 2016
AT THE COMMUNITY CENTER
6 P.M
townofironriver.com
These minutes represent the general subject matter discussed in this meeting but do not reflect a verbatim documentation of the subjects and conversation that took place.
1. Chairman Steven Probst called the Regular Town Board Meeting to order at 6 P.M. Present were Supervisors Rusty Williams (Absent), Lori Anderson, Supervisor, John Rautio, Supervisor, Michelle Davis, Supervisor and Clerk/Treasurer Helen G Hyde. Clerk testified the meeting was properly posted. 
2. A motion by Lori Anderson, seconded by Michelle Davis to approve the Agenda. Motion carried. 
3. A motion by Lori Anderson, seconded by John Rautio to approve the Minutes of the Regular Town Board meeting June 9, 2016, and the Special Town Board Meeting June 15, 2016.  Motion carried.
4. A motion by John Rautio, seconded by Michelle Davis to approve the Financial Report. Motion Carried. 
5. Burt Peterson, his written statement is attached and available at the Clerk’s office 
6. A motion by Lori Anderson, seconded by John Rautio to accept Abe Rays Bid for the sidewalk work, at 26,800.00. Other bids were Laakso Concrete at 28,947.00 and Peterson Masonary, Inc at 32,220.00. Motion carried. 
7. A motion by Lori Anderson, seconded by John Rautio to approve the request from Carignan’s / Uncle Bob’s Bowling Center for a Special Event Permit on July 22, 2016 on Main Street from US Highway 2 to West Mill Street from 8:00 PM – 1 AM, with noise abatement, garbage cans, and open container. Motion carried. 
8. A Town Board discussion on the purchase of a new police truck purchased this year and financed in 2017. A motion by Lori Anderson, seconded by Michelle Davis, Yes-2, No- 2, Motion fail. Motion to table until Budget, Yes-2, No -2, Motion fail. Further research needed.
9. An update from lions member Bill Traut , on potential playground by community center. All permits are in process, rerouting storm drain, project is budgeted @ 80,000.00, in the process of grant writing, getting project set and under way.
10. The Library Board gave an update on the progress of the expansion under way at the Library and asked the Town Board of the possibility of closing down part of Mill Street. They are in the first stages now and there will be three phases. There will be an informational meeting with date to be determined. No motion 
11. Head of Department present : Tony Williams-Police, John Darwin- Fire, Linda Hultman - Library , Buddy Botosch – Highway 
12. [bookmark: _GoBack]A motion by Lori Anderson, seconded by Michelle Davis to adjourn at 7 P.M. Motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted
Helen G Hyde
Clerk/Treasurer
